Freedom of Information Act 2000 – agent water charges
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:
This request concerns money charged by your council to water companies to collect water rates from your council tenants on their behalf. 
Answer: 
Leicester City Council do not charge for water.  This is arranged between Severn Trent Water and the tenant, therefore the questions are not applicable to the Council.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

1. Please state the total amount charged by your council to council tenants for water rates on behalf of water companies as an additional charge with their rent (or other similar arrangement) in each of the last ten financial years, and the current financial year to 01.09.17.

2. Please state the total amount received by your council from water companies for the collection by your council of these water companies’ water rates as agent (this may be listed as a commission, fee, admin payment or similar, and may be deducted from rate collections paid over to the company rather than paid by them directly) in each of the last ten financial years, and the current financial year to 01.09.17.

3. Please state the total number of your council tenants covered by this arrangement, where the council collects water rates from them on behalf of a water company, as agent, as of 01.12.18 or the nearest possible data collection day.

4. Please state the number of complaints received by your council from council tenants about any arrangement to collect rates on behalf of water companies from 01.01.17 to 01.02.18.

5. Please state the amount of money set aside by your council for the possible refunding of water charges to council tenants due to the ruling against Southwark Council in Southwark vs Jones 2016. If you have not formally ring-fenced funds, please state what contingent liability you have established that your council will face should this case fail to be overturned in any forthcoming test case. 

6. Please provide a copy of all council guidance on its position on Southwark vs Jones 2016, and the implications of this for your council. 

7. Please state the number of occasions that social tenants were evicted from council owned social rented properties, where these evictions included a claim by your council for water arrears, from 01.01.17 to 01.02.18.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

